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The Region office will be closed  

December 24 – January 3 for the Christmas Holiday. 

The staff and Region leaders of the American Baptist 

Churches of Vermont and New Hampshire wish you all a 

Joyous Christmas and a Happy and Peace-filled New Year. 

Dale Edwards 
Malcolm Hamblett 
Janet McFaul 
Bob Wyand 
Abraham Gross 
Kathleen Blackey 
Jim Smith 
Rich Warren 
Isabel Rivera 
Moa Imchen 
Al Hall 
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2016 ABC/VNH ANNUAL GATHERING 
“Empowered by the Spirit” 

MAY 20-21 AT CENTERPOINT COMMUNITY CHURCH IN SALEM, NH. 
Main Speaker: Dr. Jim Singleton, Associate Professor of Pastoral Leadership  

and Evangelism, Gordon-Conwell Theological Seminary 
Friday Night Preacher: Mrs. Akum Longchar, First Baptist Church, Hudson, NH 

 
 
From Our Region Minister – “New Year’s Thoughts”       
One of my past spiritual directors recommended that at the start of every new year one should 
take a brief retreat to sit with God and review one’s life and ministry as it enfolded over the 
previous year. This discipline was not goal setting or strategic planning, but rather an attempt 
to understand what was occurring in one’s own soul in the ups and downs of the previous 
twelve months. I still attempt this practice. I find rereading my journals from the previous 
twelve months to be very helpful, but I am sometimes embarrassed by how much I moaned to 
God during the previous year! The journey of reflecting on the past twelve months seems to 
begin very inwardly and then moves outward, thinking about how events, big events, have impacted my soul 
and thoughts, and, consequently, my actions.  

One hopes that reflecting on who Christ is and how the Holy Spirit is forming the soul, leads to right actions. 
There is often a healthy place for self-doubt, a wondering if you have understood the big picture correctly 
and a ruminating on how the big picture might be forming me. Or is the Holy Spirit’s ministry guiding my 
thoughts and responses to both my micro and macro pictures? I am surprised I have served as your Region 
minister for almost four years. Small pictures and big pictures have sometimes flummoxed me. At other 
times the bright and brilliant Kingdom of God has given me a depth of joy and trust.    

One of the biggest challenges I have experienced this past year has been attempting not to get caught up in, 
or molded by, the anxiety buzzing around me. Is American Christianity fading? Are the old mainline Protes-
tant denominations collapsing? Will there be a pastor shortage? Will more and more churches close? Will 
we see old Christian institutions go bankrupt? Is the new secular America disinterested in Jesus? 

I have found that if I only sit with the questions, my anxiety for the future rises, and I wonder how “the 
church” will rescue itself. Will historic Protestant churches simply age in place? But when I sit with Christ, 
and then sit with the questions, the questions lose their weight. I have been a Christian long enough to know 
that anxiety displaces trust in God and trust in God displaces anxiety. Grappling with the world, Christen-
dom, and Christianity is exhausting. And the exhaustion mandates an examination of the soul before Christ’s 
throne. Believing that my life truly began when I first knew Christ, then the journey into all the heavy ques-
tions can only begin with the same Jesus who changed a boy’s heart.   

For all of my life I have loved sweets. As many of you know I stopped eating donuts. I miss donuts. I miss 
Twinkies dipped in warm maple syrup. There was a new call to adjust my world. Every morning and night, I 
now draw a little drop of blood from the end of a finger and test my blood sugar level. The advice I received 
about three years ago was “monitor, monitor, and monitor.” I wonder if this is analogous to our individual and 
churchly souls? Examine, examine, and examine, and then, formed by the Holy Spirit, move out and journey 
on. 

Another year has passed; another will soon begin. Will it get easier? I doubt it. Will great challenges dis-
appear? No. Will Christ be with us? Undoubtedly yes. The eternal picture will never change or fade, even if 
our own worlds change and our souls become a little buffeted and bruised. And after all, when 12 months 
have passed, I can always sit long with Christ. 

In Christ, 

Dale 
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Food for Thought at Christmas           
These are difficult times in our world and now, in the season of the birth of our Lord, we continue to witness 
unspeakable tragedy. We wonder how this could happen and what the ramifications are for the families, the 
emergency responders and the community in whose midst this explosive violence took place. All this heart-
break … at Christmas time, of all times, and yet a disturbing part of the Christmas story we read in Matthew 
is King Herod’s order to kill the young children when he was unsettled after the wise men came seeking the 
One who had been born the King of the Jews. In Matthew we read, “When Herod saw that he had been 
tricked by the wise men, he was infuriated, and he sent and killed all the children in and around Bethlehem 
who were two years old or under…” (NRSV). You see, Herod was a deranged man seeking to vent his wrath 
and protect his self-interests. 

Whether it is kings carrying out their self-serving agendas with the power at their disposal or a husband and 
wife in California acting out their own version of inflicting power on others for reasons we can’t begin to 
understand, innocent people are crushed and we weep. We can never be prepared for this kind of experi-
ence and we will forever be impacted. But the birth of Jesus Christ has announced God’s plan to shine 
God’s glorious Light into our darkness, to call us to repent, and to lead us to walk in the Light as He is in the 
Light. 

How do we repent? Luke writes of John yelling at the “brood of vipers” telling us to repent and be ready.  But 
how do we do that? We didn't take part in this horrific tragedy, of course we didn't, but the fact that this type 
of tragedy is occurring with disturbing frequency may say something about the world we live in. And the 
reality is that we are very much a part of the world we live in. We sometimes have our own self-serving ways 
of furthering our agenda even at the expense of others; we sometimes project our fears on others and wish 
them out of the way; we sometimes, without even realizing it, contribute to the atmosphere of contention and 
hate that leads to violence in subtle and not so subtle ways. 

If we tearfully wring our hands and wonder how this could have happened, or point our fingers in blame, 
then we are older and more experienced, but we are no wiser. But, if, on the other hand, we not only 
celebrate the birth of the Prince of Peace, but follow HARD after Him, seeking the wellbeing of ALL people 
at the expense of NO ONE, loving even our enemies (those we speak ill of, those we feel threatened by, 
those we think are responsible for our problems) - if we seek peace and pursue it, then someone in our 
midst who might otherwise feel alienated and threatened enough to do harm to self or others might feel 
loved instead of the desire to do the unthinkable. If we give ourselves completely to the One born to bring 
peace on earth, so that we can be used in every way possible to bring peace, then just maybe we can find a 
way to make a difference…. 

But how exactly? Maybe instead of closing our doors in fear, we can try reaching out in love to someone 
today and every day. Instead of a posting a provoking and polarizing political post on Facebook, how about 
drafting a respectfully written letter to our senators to urge them to take the action we believe is needed? 
Instead of finding new ways to abhor the assailants, how about finding new ways to sincerely pray for them 
and all people who believe violence is the only answer. 

We have so much to reflect upon and so much work to do as the hands and feet of Christ in our communi-
ties and the whole world. This is when being a true follower of Christ is both a blessing and a lot of hard 
work. We are very ready to receive the gift of hope and salvation, but are we really ready to live out our faith 
in our everyday lives? As followers of Christ, we are called to a greater level of love, a greater orientation to 
justice for ALL people, and a greater level of courage and witness. We must not let the violence of others 
make us become hateful. We cannot let the inability of others to “do the right thing to fix this problem” keep 
us from doing the right things. And surely, please....... we MUST let God's light be our guide, let God's love 
flow through us and never ever lose hope. We must work for peace, work for justice and pray like we've 
never prayed before. 

With Love and Peace, Rev. Patty Marsden, Pastor, Newmarket Community Church 
 
A Prayer for Today 
Dear God: Though our world grows dark and desperate, please help us to NOT lose hope. We place our 
hope and trust in you, the almighty, ever living God. May the truth and reality of your unending love and 
faithfulness always ring afresh in our hearts.  Amen. 
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Institute for Learning News & Courses           
The Institute for Learning is offering two dynamic courses for the Spring Term 2016. Both courses are 
required for individuals to complete the Certified Lay Minister’s Program.  

IFL 301 Ethics and Moral Character, taught by Rev. Dr. Lillian Buckley in an online format; dates to be 

announced. 

IFL 302 Pastoral Leadership and Administration, taught by Rev. Dr. Ken Lawrence.  
Class schedule: Saturdays, February 13 & 20, from 9:00 – 2:45, First Baptist Church, Hampton Falls, NH, 
and Saturdays, March 12 & 19, from 9:00 – 2:45, First Baptist Church, Manchester, NH.  

Please go to www.instituteforlearningvtnh.org for more information and if you have questions, please 
send an email to iflvtnh@gmail.com. 

 

                 American Baptist Women’s Ministries VNH    
American Baptist Women’s Ministries is a Christ-centered ministry 

with a commitment to encourage and empower women and girls to serve God. 

Hello all. We had our fall Rally November 5th at Trinity Baptist Church in Lebanon. We had a moderate turn-
out but all who came heard a message from Norma Taatjes and our Region Minister, Dale Edwards. Pastor 
Rubin Jennings led us in a communion service closing the meeting. 

The ABWM VNH Board had a short meeting afterwards and discussed the Mid-winter gathering. The date 
will be February 6, 2016. It will be held at the Plainfield, NH, Community Baptist Church. Registration will be 
from 9:30 to 10:00 am. Lunch will be provided by the women of the Plainfield Community Baptist Church for 
$6.00-$7.00.The program will be planned by Florine Hilson, Coordinator of Church & Community.  

The Annual Conference is still in the planning stages but it looks like it will be held at the Coolidge Inn again 
for 2016 in late June, dates and days to be decided. 

We need to keep our country and world in prayer with all the violence and unrest that is present everywhere. 
Also pray for all of the women in our Region for many and various reasons that are too many to list. 

Celia Taylor, ABWM of VNH President 

SAVE, SAVE, SAVE For Missions 
ABWM VNH is continuing to collect the following items for missions: 
Campbell Soup labels, General Mills BoxTops for Education, beverage can flip tops, fronts of greeting cards, 
eye glasses, hearing aids, cancelled stamps, S&H Green Stamp books or other stamp books. For more 
information or to mail your items, please contact Mrs. Josephine Clark at 938 Shelburne Rd, Apt. 2, South 
Burlington, VT 05403 or 802-735-3455 or Mrs. Alys Martinson at 1 Luneau Court, Northfield, NH 03276. 

 
 

News for Pastors from the Ministers Council             
 

Dues for 2016 
Ministers Council dues for 2016 can now be paid. A letter will be sent to all pastors in the Region at the end 
of December with details. 

http://www.instituteforlearningvtnh.org/
mailto:iflvtnh@gmail.com
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Peer Power:  Cultivating Clergy Communities of Practice & Training for Peer Group Facilitators    
January 27-28, 2016, Canterbury Retreat Center, near Orlando, FL 

What are the foundational practices and distinctive approaches for designing and sustaining clergy groups 
as communities of practice? Why are pastors who are members of peer learning groups more effective 
leaders? Peer Power will offer presentations and workshops drawing on a broad mix of perspectives, found-
ational practices, and direct experiences of clergy peer learning approaches as we explore these questions. 
This event is designed for potential facilitators, group members who rotate facilitative roles, and those who 
train and provide support to facilitators (national denominational offices, middle judicatories, seminaries, and 
other organizations). 

This training will be facilitated by Lawrence Peers, Director of Learning, Pastoral Excellence Network. 
The following workshops will be offered by these leaders:  
 Debora Jackson, Executive Director, Ministers Council, ABCUSA:  Spiritual Practices for Leadership 

Effectiveness:  The 7Rs of Sanctuary 

 Kelli Walker-Jones, Center Director, Triangle Pastoral Counseling:  Introduction to Narrative Clergy Peer 
Groups 

 Larry Peers, Director of Learning, Pastoral Excellence Network:  Intentionally Practicing the Art of 
Innovation in Clergy Groups 

 Cathy Wille, Pastoral Counselor:  How Change Affects the Church System 

 Craig Gilliam, Director, Center for Pastoral Excellence, LA Conference, UMC:  A Model for Clergy Peer 
Groups that Offer Space for Support, Growth, Learning and Challenge 

 Israel Galindo, Associate Dean for Lifelong Learning, Columbia Theological Seminary: How Clergy 
Actually Learn and Lead:  Practices for Deepening the Profession of Ministry 

For more information: click here. 

Time Away for Pastors 
Information about time away for pastors at Camp Sentinel, Alton Bay Christian Conference Center, and 
Forest Haven can be found on the Region website (abcvnh.org) on the Ministers Council page. 

Check out the Ministers Council’s website for online resources, information about forming a “Together in 
Ministry” small group, a monthly newsletter, Women in Ministry information, ministry stories and more. Go to 
www.ministerscouncil.com. Also check out the Ministers Council’s Facebook page: click here.  

 

         
The purpose of Sentinel is to create a welcoming environment for Christian relationship building and spiritual renewal. 

Within the stillness of God's creation and through the guidance of the staff, 
people are moved from discovery into authentic relationships with others and with Jesus Christ. 

Greetings ABC/VNH family, 

Recently I attended a camp conference and one of the speakers in the general session reminded us “you 
focus on the depth of the ministry in which you serve and allow God focus on the width and length of His 
ministry.” I appreciated that important reminder as Sentinel Ministries finishes running the race of 2015 and 
is excited to see what God has in store for 2016.   

We have seen many blessings this year: a new dining hall expansion, construction of the year round Wixson 
cabin for pastors, missionaries and those in need of finding rest, a new bathroom in the Pines camping area, 
the addition of our Ministry Operations Director to help with the increases of camper and year round group 
use. God is at work and we appreciate the churches who pray for and support Sentinel in the mission of 
using outdoor ministry as a vehicle to reach people for Christ.  

This past summer we served 757 campers and 2,300+ guest group participants. Each year since 2005, 
more people are coming to Sentinel to enjoy the stillness of His Creation.  

http://www.cpx.cts.edu/network/events/2015/08/30/peer-power-cultivating-clergy-communities-of-practice-and-training-for-peer-group-facilitators-january-2016
http://www.ministerscouncil.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/127469550314/
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Please continue to support Sentinel Ministries by praying for wisdom and encouraging campers to 
attend summer camp, and consider helping with a financial gift toward the payment of our new 
dining hall expansion. Any financial support is used to further the Kingdom and introduce kids to their 
Savior. Thank you for your ministry partnership.  

In His Service, Rev. Kevin Van Brunt “Pk” 
Executive Director, Camp Sentinel kevin@campsentinel.org 

Sentinel Winter Palooooooza!  
Friday, March 4th, 6 p.m. through Saturday, March 5th, 4 p.m. 
For youth ages 12-16. Cost $70. Come enjoy music, a camp fire, and winter team sports. It’ll be a weekend 
you won’t want to miss! Friday dinner through Saturday lunch. Activities and tee shirt included. 

Sentinel 2016: CONNECT 
While winter takes its time arriving here in northern New England, Camp Sentinel is already busy preparing 
for the 2016 summer camping season. 

2016 Theme: CONNECT. What does it mean to connect, walk, remain and abide with God? This coming 
summer we will explore Jesus’s charge in John 15:1-11 and His encouragement for us in our personal faith 
journey. We will unpack the importance of walking with God, what a life which produces fruit looks like, and 
how our words and actions build-up or tear-down ourselves and others. We are given a mandate to love 
others, and this begins with connecting to God, and staying in sync with God by abiding in Him. 

Summer brochures will be mailed in December to campers and churches. Registration is now open. 

 

Early Registration Discounts:  Register by January 31st and save 10%  
The early bird gets the worm...and a discount! 

 
Register by January 31st with a $100 deposit at www.campsentinel.org and save 10% off your 2016 camp 
fees. Churches may email or mail roster of children with payment of $100 per camper to the camp office.  

Early registration drawings! 
× Register online by Friday, January 8th - Enter to win a $50 gift credit to the camp store AND  

a GOD > I t-shirt (up to a $60 value). 
× Register online by Friday, January 15th - Enter to win a $50 gift credit to the camp store AND  

a Sentinel sweatshirt (up to a $70 value). 
× Register online by Friday, January 22nd - Enter to win a free weekend stay (2 overnights –  

water and electric site) in the Sentinel Pines camping area for your family (up to a $60 value). 
× Register online by Friday, January 29th - Enter to win the rest of your 2016 camp fee paid –  

only pay the $100 registration fee (good for one camper, one program week; up to a $380 value). 

Simply sign up online at www.campsentinel.org. Those who register before the drawing will be entered in all 
subsequent drawings.  Early 10% discount good for those who register online by January 31, 2016. 
 
Missions Support 
Sentinel is a Christ-centered, Bible-based summer camp experience for children. We welcome all regardless 
of financial status. This past summer, with your help, Sentinel lovingly gave $23,210 in scholarship assist-
ance. We are able to do this because we are a mission before money ministry. Thank you to those who pray 
and stand with us. Please consider supporting Sentinel as your local church mission so we may reach more 
children for Christ’s Glory! 

Rev. Kevin Van Brunt “Pk”, Executive Director, Sentinel  

Year Round Retreats Rest. Renew. Reenergize. 
Sentinel offers a place for school and community groups, churches and individuals to come to the 600+ 
acres and enjoy the stillness of the grounds. Meals are cooked to meet the individual group needs and the 
Lodge offers a place for meeting and lodging (with brand new Tempurpedic mattresses!) through-out the 
year. Contact Kevin to book a retreat – kevin@campsentinel.org. 

mailto:kevin@campsentinel.org
http://www.campsentinel.org/
http://www.campsentinel.org/
mailto:kevin@campsentinel.org
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Amazon Smile. Help send a youth to camp when you shop 
Help support Sentinel’s scholarship fund when you make Amazon purchases.  Amazon has set up a way for 
.5% of your purchase to go to Camp Sentinel’s scholarship campaign. There is no cost to you and you still 
pay the same price for items on Amazon. Amazon makes the donation above and beyond your purchase.  
Simply click this link, http://smile.amazon.com/ch/20-3562406, select Sentinel as the charity and shop as 
usual. Thank you for your support in helping children have a life changing Christian camp experience! 

Support Sentinel 
We ask for your prayers and support as we embrace the past and invest in the future! To see our most 
recent wish list click here: www.campsentinel.org/support.php. 

 

ABCUSA News                  

Interested in Global Missions & volunteer work? 
International Ministries sends out a weekly email 
about volunteers in global missions. Each email 
shares a volunteer missionary’s experience, volunteer 
opportunities, and features a snapshot of one of IM’s 
missionaries and how you can pray for him or her and 
their ministry. To receive the emails, email IM at volunteers@internationalministries.org. 

Check out what’s happening throughout the ABCUSA. 

Go to www.abc-usa.org & check out “The Latest News”, “In the Spotlight”, Ministries, Resources, etc. 

Go to www.abhms.org  or “Like” ABHMS on Facebook (www.facebook.com/ABHomeMission) to find out 
what churches across our denomination are doing, to get information on Home missionaries and ministries, 
and AB Reads.  

Go to www.internationalministries.org or “Like” IM on Facebook (www.facebook.com/International 
Ministries) to find out more about our ABC missionaries and their ministries and to get updates. 

 

New Hampshire Council of Churches and New Hampshire Bible Society    
Go to the New Hampshire Council of Churches’ website for information about upcoming events: 
http://nhchurches.org/. For info about the New Hampshire Bible Society, go to www.biblenh.org.  

The Bible Society invites you to come by their bookstore, at 125 Airport Rd., Concord. They offer a variety of 
Bibles; study, large print, pew Bibles, in many different translations and languages to meet your needs. The 
Bibles are available at greatly reduced prices and often they are able to eliminate the cost altogether. 

 

Background Checks Available           
In this day and age of litigation, many churches are beginning to put into 
place safe child procedures. This includes doing background checks on 
those interested in working with children. The Region office doesn’t often 
promote organizations not affiliated with us, but Group offers a back-
ground check service that appears to be reliable. It is called “shepherd’s 
watchTM background checks.” For more information go to 
http://wwv.group.com/shepherds-watch/.   

 

http://smile.amazon.com/ch/20-3562406
http://www.campsentinel.org/support.php
mailto:volunteers@internationalministries.org
http://www.abc-usa.org/
http://www.abhms.org/
http://www.facebook.com/ABHomeMission
http://www.internationalministries.org/
http://www.facebook.com/International%20Ministries
http://www.facebook.com/International%20Ministries
http://nhchurches.org/
http://www.biblenh.org/
http://wwv.group.com/shepherds-watch/
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American Baptist Mission Support Update         

VERMONT & NEW HAMPSHIRE MISSION GIVING Year-to-Date thru November 2015 

  
2015 

 
       2014 

Incr.     
    (Decr.) 

   % Incr.             
(%Decr.) 

United Mission Basics  $    102,449   $    102,222   $           227  0.2% 
ABW Ministries Love Gift  $        1,234   $        2,457   $      (1,223) -49.8% 
America for Christ Offering  $      17,217   $      19,550   $      (2,333) -11.9% 
One Great Hour of Sharing Offering  $      32,419   $      31,246   $        1,173  3.8% 
World Mission Offering  $      15,763   $      14,279   $        1,484  10.4% 
Retired Ministers & Missionaries Offering  $      13,171   $      17,055   $      (3,884) -22.8% 
Region Offering  $      18,816   $      18,366   $           450  2.5% 
Institutional Support  $        1,051   $        1,122   $           (71) -6.3% 
Specifics  $        8,764   $      14,542   $      (5,778) -39.7% 
Targeted Giving  $      23,562   $      20,416   $        3,146  15.4% 
Adjustments    $             75      
Total American Baptist Mission Support  $    234,446   $    241,330   $      (6,884) -2.9% 

     

Attention Church Treasurers: Tuesday, January 12, 2016, is the closing date for December missions. 

Monies received after that date will be credited to January 2016. 

  

A publication of ABC/VNH – Edited by Malcolm Hamblett 
Send items for publication to malcolm.hamblett @abcvnh.org.  

Deadline for submissions for the February newsletter is Monday, January 18. 

mailto:malcolm.hamblett@abcvnh.org

